
Ben Stephens 
Jack Stephens 
1009 Osborne St. 
Vista, CA 92084 
Benstephens113@gmail.com 
Jackstephens317@gmail.com 

April 24, 2017 

Mr. Tracy,  
Executive Director PFMC 
7700 NE Ambassador Pl. Suite 101 
Portland, OR  97220 
503-820-2299 
pfmc.comments@noaa.gov 
kit.dahl@noaa.gov 

Dear Mr. Tracy, 

We are applying to the PFMC for an Exempted Fishing Permit (EFP)for an initial approximate two-year term to 
commence in summer 2017 and terminate by December 31, 2019.  We are currently commercial fisherman 
fishing Southern California waters primarily based out of San Diego.  Current species in which we target are 
Spiny Lobsters, Sea Urchins, Sea Cucumbers (dive), White Seabass, Swordfish (harpoon), and other 
marketable migratory species such as shark, tuna, yellowtail, dorado etc.  We have two small fishing vessels 
(24ft. and 33ft.) in which we operate from when we are not crewing on other vessels as well.  We are seeking 
to continue exploring the efficiency of deep-set buoy gear (DSBG) on our own vessels.  We both have gained 
knowledge and experience using the DSBG by crewing aboard two of the PIER DSBG vessels, F/V Gold Coast 
and F/V Spirit.  During the past two seasons, we have spent a combined approximately 65+ days using the 
DSBG resulting in over 65 swordfish fish landed (with multiple losses and some encounters with a variety of 
other marketable species).  Our participation in a DSBG EFP will provide the PFMC with valuable insights on 
the ability of fisherman to effectively use a new gear type and potentially demonstrate the economic 
efficiency of smaller vessels versus the size class of vessels currently fishing in similar DSBG EFPs. 

Though the harpoon fishery is the most preferred method of fishing swordfish for overall low bycatch 
impact/high quality product, for most fisherman, the local harpoon fishery efforts have resulted in very low 
productivity and has not been profitable.  On one of our vessels alone, during last four seasons 2013-2016 we 
have spent 75+ days on the water targeting finning swordfish, we have seen 16 fish and only landed 5.  

We are seeking to use this new fishing gear and method which can contribute to increased catch benefiting 
both fisherman and consumers alike, yet be selective and thus have minimal impact on both non-target 
unmarketable and protected species.  From my information gathering, Deep Set Buoy Gear is the preferred 
method.  

Sincerely, 

Ben Stephens Jack Stephens 
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